December 7, 1994

Mr. Paul L. Hoch 1525 Acton St. Berkeley, CA 94702

Dear Mr. Hoch:

Thank you for your recent letters to Mr. Tunheim in which you provide the Review Board with additional information about various assassination records. He asked me to respond and let you know that these materials will be added to the other information for review that you have previously provided.

As I know you are aware, the Congress made clear that the Board is to use the expertise that individuals such as yourself have gained through many years of research. That is why the type of information you have sent to use will be very useful when the Board begins the actual review of records and the search for additional documents.

Again, thank you for your continuing interest in the Board and for your assistance. We look forward to being in touch with you in the near future.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. Press and Public Affairs Officer

December 8, 1994

Mr. Harold Weisberg 7627 Old Receiver Rd. Frederick, MD 21702

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

Thank you for your recent letters to Dr. Henry Graff in which you provide the Review Board with information about various assassination records. He asked me to respond and let you know that the information which you have provided will be reviewed.

As I know you are aware, the Congress made clear that the Board is to use the expertise that individuals such as yourself have gained through many years of research. That is why the type of information you have sent to use will be very useful when the Board begins the actual review of records and the search for additional documents.

Again, thank you for your interest in the Board and for your assistance. We look forward to being in touch with you in the near future.

Sincerely,

David G. Marwell Executive Director

December 8, 1994

Mr. Harold Weisberg 7627 Old Receiver Rd. Frederick, MD 21702

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

Your two earlier letters addressed to Review Board member Henry Graff had just been received at our office and a response sent to you, when your third letter, addressed to me, arrived. Please allow me to clarify a few matters related to your earlier correspondence.

First, Dr. Graff was not the Board member who spoke at the COPA conference in Washington. Board Chair John Tunheim addressed the conference. I have enclosed a copy of Mr. Tunheim's prepared remarks from the COPA conference for your information.

Second, your two letters to Dr. Graff were addressed to the National Archives and did not arrive at our office until December 2nd. My response to you was sent out on December 8th.

Third, please be assured that Dr. Graff and the other members of the Board are committed to ensuring the broadest possible release of records related to the assassination of President Kennedy. As I mentioned in my earlier letter, the Board intents to reach out to members of the research community and make use of the expertise that you and others have acquired.

I hope that this letter serves to clear up any misconceptions you had about Dr. Graff. I assure you that any delay in receiving a response from the Board resulted from your earlier letters being sent to the wrong address. Again, we appreciate your interest in the Board and look forward to being in touch with you in the near future.

Sincerely,

David G. Marwell Executive Director

enclosure

December 28, 1994

Mr. Jerry P. Shinley 2601 N. Repsdorph #1512 Seabrook, TX 77586

Dear Mr. Shinley:

Thank you for your recent letters to the Review Board in which you provide additional information about various assassination records. These letters will be added to the other information for review that you have previously provided.

As I know you are aware, the Congress made clear that the Board is to use the expertise that researchers have acquired. That is why the type of information you have sent to use will be useful when the Board begins the actual review of records and the search for additional documents.

Again, thank you for your continuing interest in the Board and for the information which you have provided.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. Press and Public Affairs Officer Assassination Records Review Board 600 E Street, NW Suite 208 Washington, DC 20530

> Mr. Jerry Shinley 2601 N. Repsdorph #1512 Seabrook, TX 77586